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29th April 2019

Dear Parents and Carers

P1 ADMISSION - AUGUST 2019
Thank you for choosing to enrol your child into P1 at St Andrew’s RC Primary School.  We look forward to working with you and your child in preparation for the move to P1.  Please read the information in this letter carefully and put any key dates in your diary.

On Thursday 16th MAY, you are invited to attend a meeting being held in St Andrew’s PS at 7.00pm which will give you all the information you require regarding the transition of your child from Nursery to Primary school.  

I have enclosed a few forms which need attention before you come along to the meeting.  Please bring these completed forms with you to the meeting along with payment, where required.

UNIFORM ORDER FORM (Green) – This form can be completed and returned to the school, with payment, on or before Thursday 16th May 2018 to ensure delivery to school before the end of the school session.  Unfortunately, as the uniform is embroidered with the school logo, exchanges are not possible. However, sample sizes will be available to view when we meet. 
FREE SCHOOL MEALS/CLOTHING GRANT - If you feel it is appropriate to your circumstances, please complete and return a free school meals/clothing grant form. This form will be available for you at the meeting on 16th  May or from the school office.  Although P1 – 3 children are entitled to free school meals, if you qualify, this will allow  your child to have free school milk every day. A packed lunch will be provided on a Friday. Please advise the school if this is not required to avoid waste.
PHOTOGRAPHY/VIDEO CONSENT FORM (Bright Yellow) 

PARENTAL CONSENT FORM (Pale Blue) - This form gives your consent to your child leaving school on educational visits. You will, however, always be advised of any trips in advance. 
PUPIL COLLECTION AUTHORISATION FORM (Pink) – This form should give us the information about anyone authorised to collect your child from school. Please ensure all adults who may collect your child are on this list to avoid any distress at the end of the day.

MEDICATION FORM (Pale Green) – This form should be completed, only, if your child requires any regular medication during the school day. 

SCHOOL MILK - If you would like your child to receive a small carton of milk each day the cost of this will be approximately £6.63 from August to October.  If you are entitled to Free School Meals this is provided free of charge but you must complete the application form.  Cheques should be made payable to ‘Midlothian Council'. 

Exact money or cheque, for all payments should be placed in envelopes with the child’s name and ‘reason for payment’ written on the outside.  From August, where appropriate, Parent Pay should be used for all payments into school.

TEXT MESSAGING – A Text Messaging service is used for emergencies, reminders and to keep you up to date of upcoming events.  Text messages will be sent to the mobile phone number of the Main Contact so please ensure these details are accurate.  An annual update form will be issued early in the new session but please make sure you advise us, in writing, of any updates throughout the year.
IMP0RTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: Your child is invited to join us at St Andrew’s on the following dates for transition visits:

	DATE
	TIME
	ACTIVITY

	 Thursday 23rd  May
	9.15 – 10.15am 
1.15 - 2.15pm 

 
	Sharing Nursery folios (please bring folio from Nursery)

	 Thursday  30th May
	9.15 – 10.15am   
1.15 - 2.15pm 


	  Numeracy games and activities  



	 Thursday 6th  June
	9.15 – 10.15am  
1.15 - 2.15pm 

 
	  Tour of the school and Circletime with Buddies


	 Friday 21st June
	11.00 am Parents and Pupils

	Meet with other new P1’s and share the experience of having a school Lunch


For these Transition visits the Children who attend St Andrew’s Nursery class, will be taken to the P1 classroom by Nursery staff and will spend an hour with their new class teacher.  The children will then return to the Nursery to be collected at their usual finish time.  Children who attend other Nurseries, should be brought to the School Office where they will be met and taken to the P1 classroom.  You are welcome to wait in the school during this visit or leave the school when you are happy that your child has settled. 

You are invited to join your child for a further transition visit on Friday 21st June at 11.00am in the Dining Room/Gym Hall.  This will be an opportunity for you and your child to meet, with children and parents or carers from other nurseries, as a whole class.  A school lunch will be available on the day at a cost of £2.00. This will give your child a chance to experience ordering a meal in the dinner hall and sharing a meal together in school.  The lunch order form is enclosed.  Please return the slip and money on Thursday 16th  May when you attend the meeting.

Pupils will start in P1 on 19th August. The children are in school from 8.45am until 12 noon initially and will commence full days from 26th August when they should be collected at 3.15pm at the P1 classroom door.  Children should line up at the Classroom door in the morning at 8.45am.
If you are interested in using the Gorebridge Out of School Care you can contact them on 01875 825390.  The Breakfast Club is held in St Andrew’s RC Primary School and the After School club is at Gorebridge Primary School.
Please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any questions regarding your child’s transition.  Mrs Brown is only too happy to help. 
I look forward to meeting with you on Thursday 16th May, 2018.
Thank you for your support.
Mrs Liz Laird

Headteacher
St Andrew’s Primary School      	Acting Headteacher
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